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Dear Parents and Carers,
Blossom Class Autumn Term Curriculum Letter

Welcome to Blossom class! Over the last few weeks, we have been busy settling the children and it has been wonderful to welcome so many new children and families to our school
community. Our priority in these initial weeks has been to spend time getting to know the children and develop positive relationships with them so that they feel safe and secure. We
have also been focusing on familiarising the children with the routines of the day, the resources that are available and where to find them, and establishing a calm, positive and
engaging learning environment. We are really enjoying getting to know your children, getting a feel for the activities they love to do and the skills and knowledge they have brought
with them to nursery, and we are very excited about the year ahead

On the next page we have outlined the curriculum we will be following this term. Although we cover all seven areas of learning in the Early Years Framework, there is a strong emphasis
on the three prime areas (Communication and Language, Personal, Social and Emotional Development and Physical Development) as these underpin all the other areas of learning.
Provision in the Early Years also enables children to develop and follow their own interests and enquiries. We observe the children closely and embed ourselves in the children’s play to
ensure we are supporting their learning as much in the activities that they choose themselves as the ones that we have carefully planned to meet their needs.

During this term, you will meet with your child’s key person, either to discuss how your child has settled into nursery or to prepare for their transition to Catkin class in January if they
turn three this term. You can of course arrange a time to speak with your child’s key worker outside of these meetings if you wish to discuss any queries or concerns. If you are unable
to catch us at the start or the end of the day, email is the best option. Our address is blossom@brookfield.camden.sch.uk. These emails are checked daily and one of the team will aim to
respond within 2 days. The weekly whole school newsletter, which is emailed to you, is the main way that the school shares news and letters. There will also be an overview of our
learning each week on the Blossom Google Classroom which we will be setting up soon and will provide you with login details for. Please share this with your child - we love to receive
your comments on what we’ve been doing.

Best wishes,

Liz, Marcia and Sandra

Key dates for your diary: Reminders:

Thursday 13th October 9am: SEND coffee morning (all welcome) Start of the day: Please ensure your child arrives on time to start
Monday 24 October to Friday 28 October: Half Term their session as this helps them to settle into the routine of the day.
Wednesday 9th November: Shadow Puppet show in school for children Morning sessions start at 8.45am and afternoon sessions at 12.00pm

Thursday 17th November: Anti-bullying coffee morning (all welcome)
Monday 21st November: Lantern walk to Hampstead Heath with Catkin Class
Friday 2 December: INSET day (school closed)

Friday 16 December : Festive songs 12.30, Last day of term Water: We ask that you send in a cup or beaker to enable your child
to access water throughout the day.

Absences: If your child is unable to attend or is going to be late
please contact us on 0207 272 3594 to let us know.




Physical Development - Children will be developing their gross motor
through reqgular visits to the soft play room which will also provide them with

Our value of the term is responsibility

; : ; : the opportunity to practice using the stairs independently as the soft play
We will be modeling to the children throughout the sessions, everyday room is on the first floor! Outside, the children will be encouraged to explore

routines anct rolg—plag the respon}sllblhtles we a[ll havedtci ensure that their surroundings and experiment with moving in different ways on the slope
our class is a safe space where we can play and learn. and the climbing frame. They will also learn to kick, throw and catch balls,
and ride on scooters and trikes. Core activities such as playdough, sand and

water play and our creative workshop will provide many varied opportunities
to develop fine motor skills and strengthen hand muscles.

Literacy - This term, our key texts will include Ow!l Babies by Martin Wadell,
Where’s Spot by Eric Hill, Brown Bear, Brown Bear by Bill Martin Jr. and

The Very Busy Spider by Eric Carle. Children will become familiar with these
stories through repeated readings alongside the use of puppets and props to
bring them to life and opportunities to act them out. Activities that link to the
texts will be provided such as small world play. We will be providing a wide
range of stimulating and sensory equipment to encourage large scale
mark-making, such as wet sand and flour in a tray, in preparation for the use
of smaller mark-making resources such as chalk, brushes and pens.

Maths - This term we will be developing the children’s familiarity with num-
bers 1 to 5 through finger rhymes, songs and stories. Alongside this we will be

supporting them to develop counting-like behaviour in a variety of meaningful
contexts, including setting up for snack and lunch time. We will also support
children to use the words ‘lots’, ‘more’ and ‘same’ to compare amounts.
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